OPEN SPACE KING COUNTY NON-BOND SUBFUND
ANALYST: JAKE TRACY

	
	
	2026-2027 Proposed
	
	2028-2029 Projected
	
	2030-2031 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$ 217,119
	
	$ 3,400,000
	
	$ 3,150,000

	Appropriations
	
	$ 217,119
	
	$ 3,400,000
	
	$ 3,150,000

	Major Revenue Sources:  Grants



DESCRIPTION

The Open Space Non-bond Subfund is used by the Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks for acquisition of open space land, as well as the financing of farmland infrastructure on farms throughout King County for beginning and BIPOC[footnoteRef:1] farmers. Whereas a majority of WLRD's open space funding comes from the conservation futures tax, revenues allocated to this subfund are primarily from federal and state grants. [1:  Black, Indigenous, and people of color] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed appropriation of $217,119 would reflect a $1.98 million reduction in open space grant contingency to reflect unsuccessful grant applications assumed in 2024 and 2025, along with an increase in grant contingency by $2.2 million for anticipated upcoming open space acquisitions at Issaquah Creek, Lower Cedar River, Snoqualmie mainstream, East Fork Issaquah Creek, and Maury Island Armoring. Table 1 shows the breakdown of anticipated spending.

Table 1. Anticipated Acquisition Spending

	Project
	Anticipated Spending

	Issaquah Creek
	 $600,000 

	Lower Cedar River
	 $600,000 

	East Fork Issaquah Creek
	 $600,000 

	Snoqualmie Mainstream
	 $200,000 

	Maury Island Armoring
	 $200,000 

	Total
	$2.2 million




KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues for this fund.




